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2:30 p.m., AA-135, Applied Arts Bldg.

Present:  
Management:  Helen Kalkstein, Carol Maga, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Classified:  Alma Cardenas, Mercy Pono

Faculty:  Richard Akers, Vern Cromartie, David Houston, Leverett Smith, Wendy Williams
Students:  Kristina Bautista, Cameron Rojas

Guests:  Tim Clow, Holly Pablo, Randy Watkins
Absent:  Brandon Amargo, Peter Araujo, John Christenson, Joyce Edwards, Jasmyn Oliver, Jennifer Ounjian 

Helen chaired the meeting in Jennifer’s absence.
1.  Call to Order – Helen Kalkstein called the meeting to order at 2:35 p.m. 
2. Public Comment - none
CONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS

3. Approval of Agenda – approved.
4. Approval of Minutes from October 14, 2009 – Randy Watkins addressed the comments listed in the minutes made by Wendy Williams about returning the SLO’s monies because of the new web software to create a SLO database.  Randy said we are using a template that can easily hold all of our SLO’s.  In the meantime, Randy has learned about the new curriculum management software.  Currently we don’t have any licenses for the server for the new curriculum management software.   James is using temporary licenses.  Randy wanted to know if the SLO’s monies could be used for permanent licenses for the curriculum management software.  Carol said we allocated $5,000 for an SLO database.  The original proposal, made by Tim and Wendy, requested to use the money to build a SLO tracking system.  Tim said we have to have a means to track this information and not just have SLOs placed in binders.  Carol said she just met with the SLO Committee and it was agreed that Wendy will contact Randy to discuss the development our tracking system.  Mariles said the funds are still needed for the purpose for which they were originally intended so there is no issue.  The minutes from October 14, 2009 were approved.

ACTION ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA


NONCONSENT AGENDA – ACTION ITEMS


INFORMATION/DISCUSSION

5. Renaming of SSC Building to Martin Padilla Student Services Center – Pursuit of Council to Governing Board – 20 minutes – Richard addressed the Council and said he doesn’t think we should confront the district on this issue and we need to seek some middle ground.  The district did say they would support us in some other way.  It was suggested that we dedicate the plaza in front of the SSC to the memory of Martin Padilla.  Faculty support this suggestion.  Mack said that was the sentiment of President’s Cabinet.  Mack said we could better spend our energy finding a tribute to Martin rather than confronting the district.  Martin was not a confrontational man and we need to find something that would be befitting to him.   Mack said Management Council also had some questions as to why the district never gave us a more detailed explanation.  Wendy asked if anyone read through the district policy on donor recognition because that policy refers to financial gifts.  Leverett didn’t find a “naming” policy and the district cited a “donor recognition policy.”  The donor recognition policy states that each college can develop their own policy which we did.  Leverett asked if the college develops their own policy, then what is the policy worth if the district doesn’t support it?  The donor recognition policy the district refers to lists one of the ways to name a building but it is not the only way.  Wendy said we could question the district’s response to us without being confrontational.  We could frame our inquiry stating their response was not clear to us and we especially want to know why our initial proposal didn’t make the governing board agenda.  Mercy said this issue is emotional partly because we put in many hours developing our policy.  Our goal is to honor Martin and we need to keep that in focus.  Mercy continued to say we are currently going through a lot with cuts with classes and possibly employees.  At the end of it all, are going to name the building after Martin?  Wendy said perhaps we need to pursue another way to honor Martin.  Wendy said Jennifer previously suggested a plaque with Martin’s name on it.  Richard said we should disconnect the two issues.  We should pursue honoring Martin and also raise the questions on district policies without mentioning Martin Padilla.  Leverett said the uncoupling of these issues does matter as it appears the district is in need of a “naming” policy.  If the district does not have a “naming” policy, then we should forward our policy.  Mack supports Leverett’s and Richard’s suggestion.  Mack said there is a process for which we can submit a policy—DGC has to approve it first before submitting it to the governing board.  Mack suggested a sub-committee of College Council to draft some language asking the district for clarification.  Wendy asked if we can move forward and name the plaza after Martin.  Mack said we should proceed with the Martin Padilla Plaza and obtain a plaque.  Tim thanked Mack for bringing this forward as this was an unpopular issue at the district.  A subcommittee was appointed and they will decide on how to honor Martin on our campus.   The subcommittee will consist of:  Mercy, Leverett, Jennifer, Kristina.
6. Budget Update – Mariles Magalong – 3 minutes – The new allocation formula principles have been in discussion at DGC.  Financial consultants are meeting with the individual colleges this month.  Discussions have begun as to what the allocation formula will look like. Mack said we should probably be able to report back next month as to what the formula will be and how it will affect us.  
7. Remodel and Other Measure A Activities – Carol – 5 minutes - We are almost finished paving our parking lots.  Students are now able to park by the Music Building.  In the spring term, we will start the remodel of the AA Building.   The Music Building remodel will begin in summer or fall.  We will hold our first meeting in couple of weeks to begin the first phase of our master plan then start meeting with the employees who will be housed in those buildings: new classroom and new Student Activities Buildings.  The Humanities Building will be the temporary site for the Music classes during its remodel.  Once the AA Building is remodeled, the Math and Speech Departments will move in.  As soon as the Music Building remodel is completed, the Humanities Building will be demolished.  Some of us will be inconvenienced for a while.  The State reductions are delaying our progress; because there are less employees working in the Department of State Architecture, our DSA approval is continually delayed.  
8. Reports from Constituency Groups – Classified no report.  Faculty no report.  Students – Kristina said the ASU is trying to find a way to get more students involved in student government.  We have a student ambassadors program.  We are trying to get students from each department involved to exchange information.  The students are also trying to develop a book rental program to help students with costly textbook fees.  They are trying to emulate LMC’s book rental program. The students meet every Thursday at 3:30 in the SA Building.  Management – no report.
9. Announcements- 5 minutes – Helen said her division has many activities scheduled this semester.  There is a Speech, Drama and Video night on Thursday, November 19th at 7:00 p.m., in the Knox Center.  The Music concert is scheduled in December.  Mariles said there is a student district budget meeting scheduled for November 19th from 12:00 to 2:00 in LA-100.  Mack said the turkey feast is November 24th and 25th and the buffet cost is $10.00 per person.  
10. Next Meeting – Wednesday, December 9, 2009.
11. Adjournment - Helen adjourned the meeting at 3:13 p.m.  
Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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